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Lenten ActivitiesðEaster 
 

Sermon Series: Landscapes of Lent: Mud, Palms and Bread & Wine 

 

April 2:  Lenten Cantata! Invite your friends and  

  neighbors to the special service. 

  

April 9: Palm Sunday, Guinness the donkey,  

  palms and processional 

 

Holy Week 
 

April 13:  Maundy Thursday 7pm Worship  

 

April 14: Good Friday: 5:00pm pot luck and 7:00 pm Worship with the Metro 

Covenant Community churches at Shepherd of the Hills Presbyterian Church,   

11500 W 20th Ave, Lakewood, CO 80215 (corner of 20th & Simms). 

 

April 16: Easter! 

§ 8:00 am with TNT Bell Choir 

§ 9:15 am Resurrection Café in Ficklin Hall 

§ 9:30 am Easter Brass and Choir 

§ 11:00 am Easter Brass and Choir 

§ 12:15pm  Egg Hunt and Childrenôs Crafts 
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Good Friday with Our  

Covenant Community Churches 

This year our Good Friday Services will be a joint service 

with the other churches in our Covenant Community: 

FPCL, Grace, Bethel, Valverde, Viet-Nam Fellowship and 

Shepherd of the Hills. The service will be held at Shepherd 

of the Hills, 11500 W. 20
th
 Ave, Lakewood, CO (Corner of 20th & Simms), on April 

14
th
 at 7:00pm.  

 

The service will be preceded by a pot-luck supper at 5:30 p.m. Please come 

meet fellow Presbyterians from all the Covenant churches and enjoy Internation-

al cuisine and fellowship.  Please bring a dish to share. Supper will be followed 

by a joint communion service.  

 

Need a ride or directions? Contact Jean Choquette at 303.795.6120. Letôs have a 

great turn-out from FPCL. 

                EASTER LILY ORDER FORM 

 

Support the missions of your Deacons and decorate  the             
sanctuary for the most meaningful celebration of the church             

year by purchasing an Easter lily.  Lilies are $15.00 each. To be included in 
the bulletin orders must be  received no later than Monday, April 10th    

  

I am ordering:  Quantity   Price  Total Enclosed  

                 @ 15.00 =              

In Memory of : 

In Honor of:  

Ordered by:         Phone: 

Make checks payable to: First Presbyterian Church and write ñEaster Lilyò on the 

memo line. Please include payment with order. Put your order in the box provided 

in Chandler Hall, or  mail to: First  Presbyterian Church of Littleton, 1609 W.          

Littleton, Blvd., Littleton, CO 80120.   
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CHILDRENôS MINISTRIES 
 

NO SUNDAY SCHOOL SUNDAY, APRIL 2, OR APRIL 16.  
PLEASE JOIN US IN WORSHIP ON THESE DAYS FOR THE CANTATA  AND 

EASTER CELEBRATIONS! 
 

JOIN US FOR AN EASTER EGG HUNT ON THE LAWN  FOLLOW-
ING THE 11:00 AM SERVICE ON SUNDAY, APRIL 16! AGES 3 
YEARS-5TH GRADE ARE WELCOME! BRING A FRIEND! 

 
 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL! 
 JUNE 5-8, 9AM-NOON 

Ages Kindergarten - 5th Grade 
 

  
  
 
 
 
 
 
It is time to assemble our FACTORY CREW of volunteers! 
All ages from middle school on up are welcome to participate! 

VOLUNTEER SIGN UP SHEETS WILL BE LOCATED IN THE SUNDAY WORSHIP 
BULLETINS AND IN CHANDLER HALL, OR FEEL FREE TO CONTACT MARIA OR 

JANICE  
DIRECTLY IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO HELP! 

Maria Franklin - mariaafranklin3@gmail.com 720-353-1801 
Janice Fagan - jlfagan@tde.com 720-333-4089 

 
With many hands and hearts we will make this an amazing experience for kids where 

they learn they are lovingly 
Created by God and Built for a Purpose! 

 
Are your children interested in attending VBS? Do you have grandchildren in 
town that would like to attend? Invite friends from school or in the neighbor-

hood! 
Watch for registration details in Chandler Hall and at fpcl.org.  

 
There are still open teaching positions for Sunday school in April and May. Please  

contact Maria or Janice if you would like to teach! 
 
 

 
           

mailto:mariaafranklin3@gmail.com
mailto:jlfagan@tde.com
http://fpcl.org
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                  WOMENôS CIRCLES 

The Open Door Circle meets April 20 at 10 am - 4th floor.   
The Ada Tiffany Circle meets on April 20 at 1 pm - Welcome Center.  

                 THE AFTERNOON BOOK GROUP  
THE AFTERNOON BOOK GROUP will meet Thursday, April 13

th
 

at 1:00 PM in Ayers Parlor. The April book is A Man Called Ove by 

Fredrik  Backman.  And if you want to read ahead, the book for May 

is Small Great Things by Jodi Picoult and the June book will be 

Tolstoy and the Purple Chair by Nina Sankovitch.  Please join us for our lively dis-

MENôS BREAKFAST 

       Saturday, April 8 @ 7:30 am 

  Join us at Louisô Diner, across the street from the church. 

  FROM YOUR DEACONS  

April 30
th
 is the 5

th
 Sunday and the Deacons will again be asking for your 

support.  We are asking that all of you bring all that old loose change            
laying around the house, car, pocket or purse to church on this Sunday as 

we will be Making A Joyful Noise To Our Lord. Our plan is to have a separate offering and 
to use buckets so we make a joyful noise with our loose change. We are looking to try this 
out as something different for the Deaconôs 5

th
 Sunday appeal. 

Save the Date! 

Saturday, May 20th, 5-8pm for our Church Spring Fling silent auction 

fundraising event extravaganza!  Tickets go on sale starting Sunday, April 2nd. 

We are looking for volunteers to help with many aspects of this event.  f you're 

interested please call Jennet White or Sue Chandler.  

Introducing the TLC Toastmaster Club in Littleton 
Toastmasters builds leaders.  May I invite you, your fellow members, family, friends and 
all your co-workers to our TLC Toastmaster Club meetings?  All better leaders speak 
well; that is how they increase their income, help their company grow and continually   
improve their communication skills. The TLC Toastmasters Club meets on the 1st and 
3rd Tuesdays of each month, 5:30 pm for networking and the meeting starts sharply at 
5:45 and end by 7:00 pm.  We meet on the fourth floor here at the First Presbyterian 
Church of Littleton.  

 
If you would like to talk with someone, please feel free to call Debbie, our VP of          
Membership, at 720-308-3915.  Come to our next meeting and find out how to bring out 
the best in you!  Expanding your comfort zone has never been safer. 
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During this one-hour event that starts in 1974, you will have                    
a rare opportunity to meet the soon-to-be former Prime                    

Minister of the State of Israel, Golda Meir, as she reflects on 
the early years of her storied career: 1914 - 1948.                             

The 45-minute  monologue will be followed with a 15-minute 
Q&A: first as Golda Meir (nee Golda Meyerson), finishing with a 

Q&A with the scholar/presenter, Helen Trencher. 

 

Golda Meirõs hope and vision for the Jewish people ñ to exist as a sover-
eign state and to live and thrive in peace with their Arab neighbors ñ is 

as vital today as it was in the 20th century. 

 

Reservations Required  pp. Sign up in Chandler 

Hall or Call the Church Office by Monday, April 17th.  

Lunch Catered by Zoeõs Kitchen 

Mediterranean Soups & Salads  

 

Money Tight? Call Pastor Carol  

 

Presents 

GOLDA  MEIR:  

CHOICES & C HANCES 

]A Living History  ]  

April 22  

11:45 am  
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A Minute from Stewardship ï One Great Hour of Sharing 2017 

As Stewardship gears up to support the Spring Fling event and our Debt Elimination 
campaign, we pause this month to encourage our congregation to connect with the 
larger denomination and its ministries through the One Great Hour of Sharing. 
PCUSA explains how the gifts are used this way: 
A gift to One Great Hour of Sharing enables the church to share Godôs love with our 
neighbors-in-need around the world by providing relief to those affected by natural 
disasters*, provide food to the hungry, and helping to empower the poor and 
oppressed.  
(*Note ï locally, OGHS funded the Plains & Peaks Presbytery $7500.00 - August of 
2016 - in response to the Cold Springs wildfire disaster) 
Please join us in supporting this effort during the Lenten season by placing your         
donation in the special offering envelopes during worship, or visiting the One Great 
Hour of Sharing website:  http://specialofferings.pcusa.org/oghs 
 
Isaiah 58 describes a new kind of fast, not to give up bread but to share it. 
 
FPCL Stewardship Committee: 
Dave LeMay, (Committee Chair): 303-619-5190, lemaydavid@q.com 
Sue Chandler, 303-347-9191, mesue35@aol.com 
Dee Getzinger, 303-797-8343, deedg2667@aol.com 
Pete Gordon, 303-929-2917, petegordon48@gmail.com 
Don Meersman, 303-319-6774, dmeers77@gmail.com  
 
 
 

 

With Grateful Hearts! 

 Roberta Wheeler, Whiz Kids Site Coordinator and Kelly Barber, Whiz Kids Liaison 

Teacher for Field School, would like to say THANK YOU SO MUCH to all of the folks 

who have already donated their BOX TOPS to Field School!!!!  Kelly is amazed at the 

generosity of the folks in our Church.  Her reaction the other night was;  "You ask and 

they come through, Amazing."    I hope you will all continue to share with Field 

School.  Tanya Smith made a Box Tops box to put them in, or I've left a baggie in the 

Whiz Kids Box that you can put them in or just give them to me when we see each           

other.  This is a Year Round Project, so we accept them ANYTIME whether you have 

one or some.  Once again, Roberta and Kelly say: "THANK YOU SO MUCH!!!" 

 Thank you very much for all your cards, calls and prayers. My recovery has been 

an overwhelming process. I am learning a new way of life for diabetes and will continue 

to see a retina specialist. Thank you again for all of your prayers. Eleanor Spence. 

http://specialofferings.pcusa.org/oghs
mailto:dmeers77@gmail.com
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ADULT EDUCATION MINISTRY 
 

Grow Closer to Christ and Grow Deeper Relationships Through Bible Study Groups! 
 

  Adult Bible Study offerings at FPCL:  
 

NEW WOMENôS STUDY LAUNCHES WEDNESDAY, APRIL 5th, 10-11:30AM   
CONCLUDES MAY 10th.  

 
Adam Hamilton's book/dvd entitled Creed: What we believe and Why.  It is a study of the 
Apostles' Creed. 

Ongoing Bible studies: 
 

Hot Button Theology: A 9 week series led by Pastor Cody on Sunday mornings                  

between services at 9:30AM. This class provides an opportunity to engage in discussion 

and learn what the Bible says about the hot topics of our time. Topics will include Weapons 

and Violence; Judaism, Israel, and  Palestine; and Homosexuality and the Definition of  

Marriage. Classes will run through Sunday, May 28, allowing 2-3 Sundays for discussion on 

each topic. Class will NOT meet on Sunday, April 2, 9, 16, or May 14. 

Sunday morning co-ed Bible study: meets at 9:30AM in the basement level                   

classroom. This study is currently on the gospel of John and is led by Rev. Dave Blackburn. 

Menôs Monday morning study: meets every other Monday at 7 AM in the Welcome Center 

Menôs Monday evening study: meets every 2
nd
 and 4

th
 Monday at 6:30 PM in the Upper 

Room. 

Consider this your invitation to join! 

Spring Shabby Sheep Bible Study 

  Now that our wonderful 8 week winter study has                   
concluded,  we are beginning a new spring 
study!   This 6 week study at the popular Wednesday 

morning time of 10-11:30 beginning April 5
th
. 

  Entitled Creed by Adam Hamilton looks at the Apostlesô Creed to examine what we             
believe and why.  We will have a short DVD each week and plenty of time for                   
discussion.  There will be a book available for purchase as well. 

    We will discover and examine the truths that give meaning and purpose to life.  Many of 
these truths are contained in the Apostlesô Creed, an early statement of foundational  
Christian beliefs. 

   Even if youôve never tried a Shabby Sheep Bible study before, come give this one a 
try!  We feel sure it will bless  your life! 

Shabby Sheep Leadership Team 

Kathryn Benson, Betsy Hegge,   

Karen Ervin, Hedy Lemieux, Suzanne Gordon                                                         



10 

FINACIAL UPDATE 

Prayer List 

¶ Susie Russell 

¶ Kerri Daw 

¶ Jean Wilbur 

¶ Lois Reish 

¶ Joyce Fuller 

¶ Sophia Baldwin 

¶ Hank Rollert 

¶ Betty Arment 

¶ Grace Banigan 

¶ Kathy Morgan and Charlie 

¶ Wilmajean Coate 

¶ Paul Arther 

¶ Marlene Cass 

¶ Kent Griffith  

¶ Rhea McCoy 

¶ Hans Updegraff 

¶ Jeannie Payne 

¶ Bob Orton 

¶ John Garskta 

In Service to Our Country 
  

¶ Capt. Ricky Cashburn 

¶ 2nd Lt.  Connor Venrick, Bethesda, MD 

¶ Brett Wilson, at sea 

¶ Sgt. Benjamin Lund, Afghanistan 

¶ WC2 Justin Robert Kohler, Iraq 

¶ Bobby Johannsen, Student Naval Aviator & 
OCS 

¶ Lt. Per Rychecky, Whidbey Island NAS, WA  
 

  
Missions 

  

¶ John Altemus 

¶ Jory Bayne, Metro Denver 

¶ Presbytery of Zimbabwe 

¶ Metro Saints Covenant Community 

¶ South Asia Mission 
  

The Youth Mission Trip Fundraiser was very successful. Over $5,000 was raised. 

Thank you for your generosity. Unfortunately, pledged support was down almost 

$3,000 below the budgeted amount. Although we kept the operating costs below 

budget, it wasnôt enough to cover the shortfall in pledges. Please review your giving 

statement that will be sent out in the first week of April  

  

February 2017 Year to Date 2017 

Feb 2017 Budget Actual Budget 

Income $30,369.24 $33,002.00  $    71,726.00   $ 73,562.00  

Expenses $38,125.41 $38,596.09  $    73,023.21   $ 75,133.00  

Surplus/Deficit ($7,756.17) ($5,594.09)  $    (1,297.21)  $ (1,571.00) 
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{ǘŀũ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊȅ 
 
Pastor Cody Sandahl: (303) 798-1389 Ext 104,  
¶   Emergency Number: 720-258-6185, Email: cody@fpcl.org  

Pastor Carol Parsons, Director of Congregational Care: (303) 798-1389 Ext 106                       
¶ Cell: (303) 919-7624, Email: pastorcarol@fpcl.org  

 Allie Atchison, Youth Director, (303) 798-1389 ext. 110,  
¶   Cell: (303) 335-8122, Email: allie.e.atchison@fpcl.org or christianed@fpcl.org  

Mary Dailey, Chancel Choir Director (303) 798-1389 Ext 108 Cell: (303)668-0727  
¶   Email: mkdailey@me.com  

Susan Cicirello, Organist (720) 320-3697  
¶ Email: susan.cicirello@gmail.com  

Karen Meersman, Director of Handbells & Children/Youth Music 
¶ Email: meers@ecentral.com   

Marian Becker, Wedding Coordinator (303) 904-2228 
Cynthia Kern, Wedding Coordinator  C-(720) 985-7090, H- (303) 988-1984 
¶ C.A.Kern@icloud.com 

Elinor Packard, Office Administrator (303) 798-1389 Ext 101,  
¶ Email: fpcl@fpcl.org  

Joan Lund, Financial Secretary (303) 798-1389 ext. 103  
¶Ŀ   Email: finance@fpcl.org 

OUTREACH OUTPOST 

 

In 2016, First Presbyterian sponsored a new charter with the Boy Scouts of America 

to be called ñVenture Scouts 444ò.  This is a youth development program for young 

men and women who are either 13 and have completed eighth grade or age 14 

through 20 years of age.  Venture 444 has 4 young women and 4 young men enrolled 

and their emphasis is high adventure using team building, new experiences, practical                 

leadership and lifelong memories to young adults.  Venture 444ôs purpose is to            

provide positive experiences to help young people mature and to prepare them to            

become responsible and caring adults.   

This FPCL sponsored Venturing program involves learning interdependent positive 

leadership skills.  The group is led by elected officers.  The officers work closely with 

adult Advisors and other adult leaders in a spirit of partnership.  The adults serve in a 

ñshadowò leader capacity.  The ideals are to live by the Scout Oath and Law and 

promise to be faithful in religious duties, treasure their American heritage, help others, 

and seek truth and fairness. 

Venture Scouts 444 organizes around what they call ñHigh Adventure Experiencesò.  

High adventure is what they are planning this summer as their first away trip.  444 is 

planning to travel to the Florida Sea Base to spend time working together on a tall 

sailing ship sailing the Florida Keys!  What fun.  Talk about a life-long memory         

generator.  If you have a 14 to 20 year old that wants to go, it is time to get him or her 

involved.  Kindly contact me, Jim Grow (303-761-4118) and I will get you connected.  

Venture Scouts meetings are every other Tuesday at the church.  It is a wonderful 

group and promises a lot of fun!       Jim Grow, Outreach Elder 
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First Presbyterian Church 

of Littleton 

  

1609 W. Littleton Blvd. 

Littleton, CO 80120 

  
Phone: 303-798-1389 

Fax: 303-798-9920 

E-mail: fpcl@fpcl.org 

www.littletonpresbyterian.org 

US  Postage 

PAID 

Non-Profit  

Permit # 47 

Littleton, CO  

OFFICE HOURS  

Monday - Friday 9:00 am to Noon and 1:00pm to 4:00 p.m. 

Office is closed on Saturdays.  

  

WORSHIP  TIMES  

   Sunday Worship 8:30 am 

   Adult Bible Study 9:30 am 

   Childrenôs Sunday School  10:30 am 

   Sunday Worship 10:30 am 

  

FIRST WORD NEWSLETTER 

The deadline for the May newsletter is April 21. 

wŜǘǳǊƴ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ wŜǉǳŜǎǘŜŘ 


